Tunstead and Sco Ruston Parish Council 

Minutes of the meeting of 21st March 2017

Present:

Chris Oakes (Chair)


CO
Neil Coston



NC

Nigel Williams (Vice-Chair)
NW
Wendy Atkins


WA

Clive Rich



CR
Eileen Oliver (Clerk)

EO

In addition there were three residents at the meeting plus County Councillor Nigel Dixon (ND) and North Norfolk District Councillor Simon Shaw (SS).

1.
Adjournment of the meeting for police, county and district councillor reports and 
public 
participation.

A resident informed the meeting that he is submitting a planning application for change of use at a property in Crowgate Street.  He confirmed that Anglian Plant Hire have moved to Rackheath but that he is hiring their vehicles for work at his property.  

A resident informed the meeting that a mobile post office is in operation in Smallburgh.  Clerk to promote the service in the newsletter and to contact Royal Mail to ask if this service could be extended to include Tunstead once the Horse and Groom is open.  Action: EO.

A resident has spoken to Clive Rich about speeding traffic in Market Street.  It is hoped that the SAMS2 sign will alleviate this but it was acknowledged that previous surveys have shown that most of the offenders are residents.

There was nothing to report from District Councillor Simon Shaw.  

There were two reported crimes in the parish during January.

Report from County Councillor Nigel Dixon:

Councillor Dixon will be meeting with Mr Patterson to discuss the highways impact of the businesses at Beeches Farm.

The parish council's bid for funding through the Parish Partnership Scheme has been successful.  Clerk to add the sign to the insurance policy.  Action: EO.

Nigel Williams noted that he is unhappy that the agreement from Norfolk County Council contains a clause says that the county council has the right to withdraw from the agreement at any time.  Councillor Dixon suggested that Nigel write to Highways to query this.  Action: NW.

Scottow Enterprise Park – Norfolk County Council are submitting a planning application for new business units on the periphery of the site, which my increase the noise level on the area next to Sco Ruston.

2.  Apologies:

Tim Place (TP)

3.  Declarations of interest:

None.

4.  Minutes of the last meeting:

These minutes were agreed and signed as a true record.

5.  Matters arising from these minutes:


5.1 
Flooding in Fletcher Close:



Highways have stated that remedial work will not be done in the 2017-2018 

financial year, but may be included in 2018-2019.


5.2
Beeches Farm:



Anglian Plant Hire are not operating out of Beeches Farm.  The hedge which 

had appeared to be removed, has in fact been pollarded as part of a rolling 

programme.


5.3
Defibrilator:



The school are happy for the hall to be used for training.

6.  Received correspondence:



6.1
The new landlady of the Horse and Groom has asked the parish council to 

take on responsibility for the bottle bank so that the recycling credits can go 

to the Village Hall and Recreation Ground committee.  The parish council will 

pay £15 a time to have the bottle bank emptied and claim back £53 each 


time from the county council.  Clerk to progress.  Action: EO.

7.  Finance:


7.1
The clerk's finance report was agreed and the following payments 



authorised.  £144 to SR Print for the newsletter; £300 to the clerk for her 


December and January salary.


7.2
The draft financial regulations and standing orders were agreed and signed.


7.3
It was agreed to purchase a replacement for the broken dog waste bin at the 

entrance to the playing field.  Action: EO.


7.4
It was agreed to continue with the existing arrangements for grass cutting 

and to get revised quotes in December/January.  Action: EO.


8.  
Highways matters:


This was covered under item one apart from a report of flooding outside number 
three Anchor Street.  Clerk to report to Highways.  Action: EO.

9.
Parish Partnership Scheme:


9.1
The application for a SAM2 sign has been approved.


9.2
NW has received outline permission from the landowners for a new TROD 

from Church Road to Wroxham Barns.  A formal agreement will need to be 

drawn up.  Highways have advised that planning permission and 



Environment Agency approval are not required.  The scheme will be put 


forward as a bid to the Parish Partnership Scheme in 2018-2019.

10.
Planning matters:


10.1
A Tree Preservation Order has been made for trees in the gardens of 


properties in Crowgate Street.  Clerk to forward to CO.  Action: EO.

11.
Environmental matters:


Covered under item 1.

12.
Rats:


A resident has asked if all the rats in the village can be dealt with on one day but 
this was not considered to be feasible.  The rat problem is endemic in rural areas.  
Clerk to put details of pest control firms in the next newsletter.  Action: EO.

13.
Any other business:


13.1
Tunstead Combined Charities have asked for a parish councillor to represent 

the council on their committee.  CO agreed to do this.  Action: CO.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 21:30.

The next meeting will be the Annual Parish Meeting on Tuesday 18th of April.  The next parish council meeting will the be the annual meeting on Tuesday 16th of May.

Signed …...........................................................................  Date …............................

Chair

